
The CSPCA is publishing a bi-monthly newsletter.  The Barker has moved to quarterly publication and 
the CSPCA Express was instituted to provide members with timely information and announcements. The 
newsletter also allows applicants to move to full membership and gain privileges in a shorter time period. 

The CSPCA Express is a work in progress – we welcome your feedback.   
Please contact Melissa Castillo (ftpei@yahoo.com) with any comment or concern. 
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� Nationals Clothing Sales 
 
� Champions of the Heart Rescue Parade* 
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� Nationals Silent Auction/Raffle 

 
� Message from the Board of Directors 

 
� Specialty Calendar 

 
� Therapy Dogs – Call For Pictures! 

 
� ENTERING REGIONALS IN NEW 
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� List of  Club Applicants 
 

� New Name for Nationals  Hotel 

CSPCA Board of Directors and Officers:  President – Bonnie Berney, Vice-President – Jeff Vidt, Secretary – 
Jocelyn Barker, Treasurer – Lynn Olds, Eastern Director – Don Gillett, Central Director – Rosie Steinke, Western 
Director – Deanna Liskey, Directors At Large:  Darin Cox, Alice Fix, Georgette Schaefer, Dorothy Schuerman, 
Jessica Tauber  and Cate Stewart. 

www.cspca.com 

Happy 96th 
Birthday  

Mrs. Albright! 
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PRE-SHOW CLOTHING IS NOW AVAILABLE 

The 2013 National Show Spirit Wear features the logo artwork by David King. 

You may pay via check (payable to CSPCA) or via the Paypal link at the club website: www.cspca.com. 

Please email Grace Fritz prior to placing your Paypal order or mailing a check to verify availability: 
grfritz@hotmail.com . There are limited quantities in some items. 

Please use the paypal link at CSPCA.com and note your your name/ address along with your order. For 
quickest service, please forward a copy of your paypal receipt to Grace at grfritz@hotmail.com. 

Please don't forget to add shipping to your payment.  $6 for 1 item and $12 for 2 or more items. 

                          
       Gildan Yellow Haze                         T-shirt Salmon- Ladies           Dark Chocolate    Gildan White T-Shirt 
   100% preshrunk cotton                      100% preshrunk cotton        100% preshrunk cotton   100% preshrunk cotton 
        Limited numbers       Limited Numbers 
     S/M/L/XL/2X/3X -  $20                                     S,/M/L/XL/2X - $20          S/M/L - $25    XL/2X/3X - $30      S/M/L/XL/2X/3X - $15 
 
 

                                                              
          Gildan White                                 T-shirt Old Gold Fleece crew neck sweat shirt      White Sweatshirt 50/50 Cotton Blend 
          100% preshrunk cotton                                     50/50 Plush poly blend                                            Limited Numbers 
                                                                                                       Limited numbers 
    S/M/L/XL/2X/3X - $25                                                           S/M/L/XL/2X/3X - $35                                                    S/M/L/X/2X/3X –t $35 
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CHAMPIONS OF THE HEART RESCUE PARADE 
 

Please join us in celebrating our rescue "Champions of the Heart" parade at our National Specialty.  If you or 
someone you know is in the area with a rescue Shar Pei (purebreds only please) on Wednesday September 
25th we ask that you join in our salute to our rescue dogs and owners.  This is a very special thing we can do to 

honor those dogs that were given a second chance. 
 

In order for us to make this happen we need two things: 1. Rescue dogs and owners/fosters and 2. the support 
of YOU.  Many of you don't like to come because of the sad stories and the situations many of these dogs came 

from.  Instead of focusing on that, choose to look at what these dogs have overcome and see how they have 
blossomed in their new homes.  Some have become therapy dogs, some have gone on to obedience and agility 
careers, some are just loved by their families and some get to know love for the first times in their lives.  I'm 

very proud to be a part of that, aren't you? 
 

I know that many of you do come to the parade and have supported it over the years by coming to watch and 
clap for those entered.  Please continue to do so and bring your friends.  Many of you sitting out there in the 
audience have given your time and help and money to rescue, maybe you should see where some of that has 

ended up and see some of the dogs that have benefited from your help. 
 

What I need for this to happen this year is participation.  I've been very discouraged the last couple of years 
b/c I get the impression that nobody cares.  We've become a society of "what's in it for me? or it's all about 
me".  Please cross post this as widely as possible to get the word out.  I realize that the timing is not optimal 

for people who are working, but feel that with enough advance notice, some might choose to come and 
participate.  I took the best time offered that didn't seem to clash with any other of the many things going on 

at Nationals.  The parade will be held one half hour (1/2 hour) after the end of judging. 
 

I would like to get a head count of those coming prior to the day, so that I can get thank you gifts ready for 
those that choose to participate.  If I can get a general head count by Sept 10th, that would be sufficient to 

know if we are going to have this tradition remain. 
 

Please send me your questions/comments privately so as not to clog up the lists and please crosspost to any 
other lists you are on.  Thank you.  I can be reached at chcsp@bright.net or ljbrown1063@embarqmail.com 

 

Lois J Brown, NCMG, MPS, Meritus 
NADOI #772, IACP #3168 

The Grooming Booth 
Cherry Hill Chinese Shar Pei 

North American Shar Pei Rescue (NASPR) 

 

CHAMPIONS OF THE 

   
RESCUE PARADE 



  
 

The CSPCA and its members sincerely appreciate the work provided by these fine affiliated rescue groups.  
Contact a wonderful volunteer at the email listed below for additional information.  

Make a web visit!  While you are there consider making a donation to help these beautiful babies! 
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LiLi is a puppymill survivor, one 
of 7 pulled from an Ohio puppy 
mill. She will be happy with one 
or two companions. She is very 

sweet and has attended a shy dog 
class as well as manners class.  
Find out more about Lilli on 

www.sharpeisavers.com 
 

Kathy Baily, CPDT-KA 
Shar Pei Savers, President 
www.sharpeisavers.com 

 

 
http://sharpeirescueofva.org/peipag

epink.html 
This is Pink.  She was an owner 

surrender because they didn't have 
time for her.  She is a young playful 

pup ready to go to her furever 
home. 

 
Laura 

Shar-Pei Rescue of Virginia

 
I'm Sammy and yes, I'm blind. You 

see, I came to the shelter with a 
painful condition that required the 

removal of both of my eyes.  I have 
adapted to my sightless world just 

fine. I’m a very good boy that loves 
car rides, hanging with my people, 

respectful dogs, and have even been 
known to share my bed with the 
kitties. I’m seeking a home with 

children 12+ that will keep me safe, 
happy and not rearrange the living 

room furniture too often! I'm only 7 
years young.  

 
To learn more about Sammy contact 

Angela @ 503-807-9134. 

 
Capone is an 8 year old fawn horsecoat male.  He is 

wonderful with people and always happy and generous 
with kisses.  He would do best as an only dog in the 

household.  He is great on a leash - isn't great with other 
dogs, but passes by them nicely without 

incident.   Capone would love a wonderful home to 
spend his golden years. 

 
email: info@peipeople.com  

 
Holly is estimated at 5 years old and is a black 

horsecoat.   She had a hernia that has been fixed and needs to 
be spayed, microchipped and up to date on vaccines.  She is 

very tentative but affectionate.  The vet believes, due to some 
missing teeth and scaring that she may have been used as a 

bait dog - she deserves a happy and comfortable life 
now.   Surprisingly she is good with other dogs - even small 
ones!  She is house trained and does love a good nap on the 

couch.  info@peipeople.com 



 

To the Members of the CSPCA, 

The Chinese Shar-Pei Club of America Board of Directors would like to inform you that we have a brand new 
email group on yahoo for communicating your questions, comments etc to the board of the CSPCA.  There has 
been an email list we have used in the past but that belonged to a club member and we feel that a list connected 
to the CSPCA should be owned by the CSPCA.  The board will no longer be participating on the old list but 
would be happy to hear from you on the new list.   We use the email list to post notices and to share information 
that our club members might need to know quickly. 

Only Members in Good Standing with the CSPCA will be eligible to participate on this list. We will be asking 
for volunteers to be moderators from our members.   Be sure and look for that notice. 

Forums: 

We want to remind you about the other form of membership communication which is through our forums.  To 
get to the forums, you will need to go to the CSPCA website: www.cspca.com .  You will see the log in on the 
home page next to the shop button.  Your user name is your email address we have on file for you and your 
password is sharpei.  Once you get into the Member's Only area of the web site, we recommend that you change 
your user name and password because the generic password will be eliminated shortly.  After that happens 
contact the Membership Chairman to get a new password: Bob@cspca.com     

We have also made it easy to contact all the board members in an email. You need to go to our web site, then 
click on CSPCA Club Info button.  Then click on the Board button.  At the bottom of the page listing all the 
board members is a link that says:   To contact all of the board members in a preaddressed email, click here.    

If you click the click here button it will open a preaddressed email to all board members.  Just add your message 
and send. 

Have you moved? 

Have you moved and forgotten to tell the membership chairman?  If you have had a change of address and 
forgotten to tell our Membership Secretary, now is the time to correct that.  To contact him send an email to: 
Bob@cspca.com  . 

Election ballots go out in July.  In order to get your ballot as promptly as possible we must have your current 
address.  While you are at it, if you have a new phone number or email address, please let him know that as 
well.  The valid voting list must be generated on June 1, so send your address correction by that date to avoid 
any delay in getting your ballot.   

We would like to take this opportunity to thank you again for your membership in our club and are looking 
forward to hearing your ideas on our new email list, in our forums or by private email. 

The CSPCA Board of Directors    
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It's that time of year for us to clean and round up some items for the Silent Auction/Raffle!  Donations are 
needed by YOU to make this another Award Winning Affair!!!!! 

We already have some donations coming in so we are expecting ALOT more!!  We made a tidy sum last 
year to benefit the Club, Rescue Fund, Juniors, Therapy Dogs, Veterans, Obedience Showcase, Charitable 

Trust, and Public Education. 

We are once again having a Raffle/Auction this year.  Don’t forget to donate your Raffle/Auction items. 
We can take items to make up gift baskets, gift cards, jewelry, and many other items.  As you know the 
proceeds go towards helping out the different programs that the CSPCA sponsors.  YOUR DOGS ARE 

COUNTING ON YOU! 

Please mail your Raffle/Auction items or $ donations to Raffle/Auction Chairman.   

If you are bringing your items with you to Nationals please let her know that as well. 

Marie Bradley       
2021 Goetz Road      
Perris, CA 92570      

951.490.0149 o | 866.731.7760 t  951.490.4390 f  | 760.497.4613 c      
marie@wca-online.com 

 

All items must be received by Monday, September 16, 2013 or bring your donation with you to Nationals. 
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It's that time of year for us to clean and round up some items for the Silent Auction/Raffle! Donations are
needed by YOU to make this another Award Winning Affair!!!!!

We already have some donations coming in so we are expecting ALOT more!! We made a tidy sum last 
year to benefit the Club, Rescue Fund, Juniors, Therapy Dogs, Veterans, Obedience Showcase, Charitabl



 
Chinese Shar-Pei Club Of America Regional Shows 
August 1- 4 , 2013 
Canfield Fairgrounds     Rt. 46     Canfield, OH  44406 
Entry Fees- 28.00 / 22.00     Closing Date- July 17, 2013 
This show is held in conjunction with the Steel Valley Cluster at the same location.  Show Superintendent- MB-F 
 
Heart of America Chinese Shar-Pei Club 
August 24, 2013 
Club Designated Specialty in conjunction with Topeka KC All Breed Show 
Kansas Expocentre Complex located in the Landon Arena, Exhibition Hall, Agricultural Hall 
One Expocentre Drive 
Topeka, Kansas 
Judge Names- Mrs. Janet Sinclair      
Show Secretary- Onofrio Supt.      Show Chairman-Grace Fritz (fritzgm77@gmail.com ) 
 
Star of the North Chinese Shar-Pei Club 
September 13, 2013    Rochester, MN 
Judges TBA       mailroom@onofrio.com 
 
CSPCA Regional, Hosted by Desert to the Sea Chinese Shar-Pei Club of Riverside 
September 22-23, 2013    
CSPCA Event No. 2013471616 
4-6 Beginner Puppy 2013471631 (pending AKC approval) 
Park Inn By Radisson, Albuquerque, New Mexico 
ENTRIES CLOSE: September 4, 2013     Fees: First Entry $30.00/Second Entry $25.oo 
Judges: Chris Levy & Christie Smith (conformation)  Don Gillett (sweepstakes) Marge Calltharp (Jr. Showmanship) 
Show Secretary (Regional Specialty Only) 
Stephanie Weise -- 760 972 4558 
79394 Mission Drive West 
La Quinta, CA 92253          E-Mail: doggie_sec@hotmail.com   
 
Berkshire Spur Chinese Shar Pei Club Regional Specialty 
759 Route 9W 
Glenmont, New York  12077 
Saturday November 9, 2013   
Judge Sweepstake - Edward Hall       Conformation - Dr. Robert  Indgelia 
Sunday November 10, 2013  
Sweepstakes  Judge - Marie Falconer      Conformation - Kathleen Kolbert  
Show Chair, Marge Calltharp       _marbo@portone.com_ (mailto:marbo@portone.com)  
 

ATTENTION AFFILIATED CLUBS   
Please send information on your upcoming specialty shows to the CSPCA webmaster (alleydoll3@aol.com).   
Any CSPCA affiliated club may have their show announcement posted online and in the newsletter free of 

charge. 
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*** ATTENTION ***  CSPCA MEMBERS WITH THERAPY DOGS***    WANTED   *** 
 

““PAWS OF LOVE” DOING WHAT THEY DO BEST,  
“GIVING THERAPY DOG LOVING TO ALL…..BIG AND SMALL” 

 

PLEASE BRING YOUR PICTURES/ARTICLES TO NATIONALS FOR DISPLAY OR SEND BY E-MAIL/UPS: 
 

FRANCEE M. HEUN, Therapy Dog Committee Chair 
7108 North Hazelwood Drive 

Williams, AZ 86046-8025 
franceemheun@yahoo.com 

 
“The Barker” will be displaying a special page of CSPCA Members’ Therapy Dogs After the 2013 Nationals Issue 

    
***New Therapy Dogs In 2012*** 

 
If, you have a new Therapy Dog for the year of 2012, I will need a copy of the official verification (such as Certification 
or Registration or etc.) stating that your dog was tested and passed the testing. A Therapy Dog Pin will be awarded to 

you and your dog will also be recognized in the Barker.  This will also pertain only to CSPCA Members.  
*Note:  You must send me the verification to receive recognition of a New Therapy Dog 

 
Listed below is all the information that I need to have...asap....here goes: 
  
1.)    AKC Registered Name...Please also show Prefix (GCH,CH,etc) and Suffix (CGC,TD,VSP,OB Titles/etc). 
  
2.)    AKC Registration Number. 
  
3.)    Call Name. 
  
4.)    Dog or Bitch (D/B). 
  
5.)    NAME OF OWNER(S) 
  
6.)    PICTURE(S) and/or articles to be displayed at Nationals & in The Barker.  I don't care what kind of picture...can 
be one of your TD doing a TD Event/Visit or just a plain picture.  I know it is hard to get TD pics because of the "Photo 
Authorization/Release Form".  We just want to see a pic of your baby!  ("articles"mentioned above could be 
magazine/newspaper/etc.) 
  
7.)    Copy of Original Current Thrapy Dog National Organization Membership Card...example: TDInc, TDI, etc. 
  
8.)    Copy of Original Certificate of your (NEW)  2012  AKC Titled Therapy Dog (as it will show the earned date as 
well)    I don't want 2011 nor 2013. We will always be working on the previous year for this award at Nationals. 
  
9.)    If you have a New, First-Time, 2013 Therapy Dog, I will also need an original copy of your National TD 
Organization's current Membership Card.  This will show your name and your TD's name with member numbers. See 
above #7 for example. 
  
10.)  For those members who have a Therapy Dog even though it is not new at this and already has an AKC TD Title 
or one that has not as of yet earned the title...You may still send me a picture and/or articles and a current original 
copy of your National Organization's Membership Card for The Barker's Special Tribute to our Therapy Shar-Pei 
and mentioned at the 2013 Nationals. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Listing of New Applicants for CSPCA Membership 
Name                              Sponsor        City, State 

 William Clark                          Pickens, SC 
Dawn Witte-Bowen              Brown Deer, WI 
Debbie Theodore                  Pleasanton, CA 
Heidi Kingsbury                      Santa Fe, NM 
Peta Jamieson                       Christchurch, New Zealand 
Caroline Floreck                     Lalinde, France 
Wendy Barnson                      Riverside, CA 
Trevor Sedlacek                     Beatrice, NE 
Charles Ferguson                   Springfield, LA 
Beth Brown                             Austin, TX 

ENTERING THE REGIONAL AT NATIONALS IN NEW MEXICO: 
 

Hello everyone!  I have had a few people inquire about entering the Regional.  The 
Premium List for the Regional that is being hosted by Desert to the Sea Chinese Shar-Pei 
Club of Riverside will be  mailed to everyone who entered Nationals last year + Arizona CSP 

of Phoenix, Desert to the Sea CSP of Riverside and Golden State CSP.  This mailing is 
scheduled for Monday, June 24, 2013. 

 
If anyone else is interested in receiving a MAILED premium, please let me know.   

E-mail: doggie_sec@hotmail.com 
(doggie_sec@hotmail.com) 

I can send premiums electronically starting on June 24th, however, there is not a website 
for viewing and entering.  There are instructions in the Premium on how to enter either by 

mail (check or money order) or via PayPal (credit card).  YOU CANNOT ENTER THE 
REGIONAL VIA THE CSPCA WEBSITE OR AT FOY TRENT!  You must go through me, the 

Show Secretary! 
 

If you have any further questions, please do not hesitate to let me know.  Thank you and 
we look forward to hosting a great Regional!  

 
Stephanie Weise 

Regional Show Secretary and Member of the CSPCA 
 

Upcoming Shows... 
Golden State Chinese Shar-Pei Club Specialties (Ventura, CA):  July 4, 2013 

Desert to The Sea Chinese Shar-Pei Club of Riverside Hosting CSPCA Regional (Albuquerque, NM): 
September 22, 2013 

Golden State Chinese Shar-Pei Club Specialties (Industry Hills, CA): November 1, 2013 

 
CSPCA EXPRESS NEWSLETTER       VOLUME 6, ISSUE 3 



 

 
CSPCA EXPRESS NEWSLETTER       VOLUME 6, ISSUE 3 

 

 

Yes we have another name, but we are under the same management company and ownership. We have 
actually been in the process of the name change since the beginning of the year; but we could 
not disclose that information to the public or clients until Carlson was informed. That didn’t 
happen until a month ago, so we all had to keep our mouths shut until then. Other than that, 
we are still the same sales team, different DOS though and higher standards are able to be 

implemented without the brands approval. We were docked points because our room 
amenities were higher in standard than that of the Park Inn class of hotels. 

Here is the new website: www.thehotelcascada.com 

All the best to you, 

Adam Montgomery 
Sales Manager 

 
 

2500 Carlisle Blvd NE | Albuquerque, NM 
87110  

tel (505) 855-6075 | fax (505) 888-3999 
www.TheHotelCascada.com 

 


